
Minutes

Nebraska Child Abuse Prevention Fund Board 

Friday, May 5, 2017
12:00 noon – 4:00 p.m. 
Nebraska Children and Families Foundation 

Lincoln, Nebraska
Board Members Present: Dr. Lisa Knoche, Dr. Mary Fran Flood, Mary Beth Hanus, Shelly McQuillan, Judy Martin (for Dr. Tom Williams), and Emily Kluver (for Doug Weinberg).
Excused: Dr. Todd Bartee.
 Support Staff Present: Betty Medinger, Kathy Stokes.  Brenda Weyers was present for the Marketing and Communications Update. 

1. Call to Order and Minutes.   
Lisa called the meeting to order at 12:15 p.m. 
Following review, a motion was made and seconded to approve the meeting minutes for February 3rd.  
A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes. 
The motion was approved unanimously.
2. Budget Report, Update on Subawards and LB 46 and 307 Updates. 
Emily distributed a budget report.    All contracts are executed except for one (UNMC).
Balances in each category reflect payments that have been made but does not include requests for reimbursement requests.  Money that isn’t spent at the end of the grant year remains in the fund. 

LB-46.  The Choose Life license plate bill was passed and proceeds will go to a cash fund at DHHS that does not involve the NCAPF Board.  Twenty-five percent will go to the Department of Motor Vehicles and seventy-five percent will supplement federal funds for TANF. 
LB-307. This bill provides for mediation, child abuse prevention, and civil legal services fees in certain proceedings.  It doesn’t change what the NCAPB Board receives but clarifies language.  It is in final reading. 

3. First Lady’s Prevention Initiative 
Lisa reported that the most recent meeting was in March, following large meeting last fall.  The meeting included information on what was learned from community interviews, the current state and national landscape, and discussion of Bring Up Nebraska.  Lisa mentioned that she didn’t understand how Bring Up Nebraska was intended for the initiative; she thought the board was being asked to share or integrate it, not lose it.  Other board members said they didn’t understand this either.  Conversations are ongoing and the next meeting will be in May.  Lisa and Emily said the board needs to ask about its permission for use.  For example, will we be able to use the new logo to be developed on our prevention store items?  It’s about making the message as effective as it can be.   Annie E. Casey is volunteering communications staff to develop.  Mary Beth said that it is flattering.  Mary Fran said the board might invest its funds for this work in other areas.  Emily noted that we also don’t know what will happen to Bring Up Nebraska when the state initiative is gone.  Judy said we will need to know in advance of campaign deadlines, and NCAPF timelines for allocations.  (Russ Reno from DHHS will be involved in next conversation.)  MMF said bottom line is we want a good promotion.  One exciting thing that Emily heard through Annie E. Casey is that they will present findings on public perception of prevention at the next meeting.
4. Marketing & Communications
Brenda Weyers presented an update on marketing and communications for the 2017 campaign, noting that we are one month into a three-month campaign. Highlights were outlined on a handout and included the following:  New resources for prevention councils and coalitions this year include templates for press releases, social media posts, and share graphics as well as several additions to the website. Nearly 12,000 items were ordered from the Prevention Store, not counting pinwheel cases and lapel pins.  Radio ads are running on Nebraska Radio Network stations and KIOS and NET programs from April through June and bus ads ran in Omaha and Lincoln in April.  The campaign is in its third year and will benefit from consistency and development over time.  Mary Fran noted that there is ample room for development through the Protective Factors. The board expressed its commitment to maintaining the effort and support for continued development of content. 
5.  Program Updates  
Annual Report. The Annual Report for the 2016-2017 will arrive from the printer soon.
Mid-year progress reports.  Mary Fran likes the consistent format for efforts in each community and board members appreciate having information on the strategies they are supporting as well as others.   The community narratives on challenges are interesting.  Depending on the audience, it would help to have or include more information, such as size and demographics, on the community.  The board could use this as a reference. 
Recharge for Resilience Conference.   Judy said that her staff felt very positive about the conference and have had contacts from federal level.  She mentioned concerns with both state and federal budget projections.  
PCIT Update. Kathy distributed a document with positive comments from the Advanced training participants and success stories from the therapists.  Community coalition coordinators and DHHS staff noted the value of PCIT at a regional meeting in Columbus yesterday.  PCIT helps prevent entry into the child welfare system and helps with reunification for families leaving the system.  
6. Grant Applications for 2017-2018   
Requests are $155,000 and the board had allocated $150,000. However, the board could move forward with all awards to all applicants, if desired.  Mary Fran reminded members of the potential five-year obligation to new communities. 
Continuation/Expansion Applications  
Platte-Colfax.   The board noted a strength in the number of PIWI facilitators that have been trained. Judy said that the word “incentives” should be changed to “participant support.” While the activity is acceptable, the wording is likely to cause problems in DHHS audits.  A motion was made to approve this application with the revision of wording re incentives to participant support and this motion was seconded. The motion was approved unanimously. 
Norfolk continuation.  The board liked the plans to bring in a bi-lingual therapist and the long-term goal of having a central coordinator for PIWI.  Emily said it’s great that other funds identified.  A motion was made to approve this application with a revised budget narrative to include more details and revision of the word “incentives” to “participant support.”  The application was approved unanimously.
Norfolk expansion.  This application focuses on areas outside the city of Norfolk.  The board needs more information on why the PCIT room going into one individual therapist’s office.  The application needs to clarify the arrangement for space, support for therapists and other aspects through the coalition.  A motion was made to table this application pending clarification of the coalition’s support for PCIT facilities, partners and therapists and a revised budget for $22,500 instead of $25,000.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved. 
North Platte.  The budget narrative should not say “assistance to families without insurance.”  This may be payments to therapists to provide PCIT sessions to families without insurance, but should be clear in the narrative and the budget.  The board would like to see a little more information on why there is no interest in bilingual providers, but does not require it.  The application needs to include more information on the reason and expense of the door lock and time out door modification ($1,000).  The application also needs to explain the DiMinimis (even if it is an approved indirect cost rate).  Other questions that need to be answered are the number of therapists to be supported (3 or 4?) and an explanation of the $1,600 for toys (which isn’t in the budget narrative).  A motion was made to table this application until additional information is received.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.   

Fremont. The coalition has a large group of PIWI facilitators.  The language regarding payment to therapists (page 6) might be suggested for use by other communities.  The “other training costs” item should be more clearly linked to PIWI and PCIT.  A motion was made to approved this application with clarification on the other training costs.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.  
Dakota. The travel budget in this application should be the model for all.  A motion was made and seconded to approve this application.  The motion was approved unanimously. 
New Applications

Hastings.  The board can’t tell who will be involved in recalibration training and this needs to be clearer. Will the PCIT rooms be in Kearney and Hastings?  The budget needs to be clearer on the PCIT room and supplies.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the application with technical assistance to answer questions in the budget and training.  The motion was approved unanimously. 
York.  This application is relatively clear.  A PCIT consultant and in-home services may be okay.  A motion was made to approve the application with the following changes: delete the line at the bottom of page 5 and include the pro bono sessions in the budget column for other sources.  The motion was seconded and approved unanimously. 
Saline and Jefferson.  The applicant needs to identify which therapists and agencies will be involved or have been approached as well as the projected locations of PCIT rooms.  It the applicant doesn’t know yet, the application could be approved later.  The application should also address how PIWI will be supported other than the training expenses in the budget.  If other sources will be used, these should be indicated in the budget.  A motion was made to table this application until more information is provided.  The motion was seconded and approved unanimously. 
7. Allocations for 2017-2018 
Community Cafés.  The board discussed continued support of Community Cafés in 2017-2018.  A motion was made and seconded to support current and new grantees in the amount of up to $60,000 and to support training, technical assistance and evaluation through the National Alliance of Children’s Trust and Prevention Funds in the amount of up to $10,000.   
The motion passed unanimously. 

Nebraska Children

Nebraska Children support staff recused themselves from the discussion and vote on the proposal for NCAPF support.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the proposal. 

The motion was approved unanimously.

8. General Updates and 2017 Meeting Schedule
A first strategic planning session will be held on May 17th, from 11:00-4:00 p.m. Lisa provided an overview of the agenda.  
The next regular meeting will be on Friday, July 28th, 12:00 noon – 4:00 p.m.  It will include the second strategic planning session. 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:00 p.m.  
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